

UNDER SECRETARY OF DEFENSE

4000 DEFENSE PENTAGON WASHINGTON, DC 20301-4000

APR 18 2016

The Honorable John McCain Chairman Committee on Armed Services United States Senate Washington, DC 20510

Dear Mr. Chairman:

This letter is in response to House Report 114-92, page 23, accompanying H.R. 2029, the Military Construction, Veterans Affairs, and Related Agencies Appropriations Bill, 2016, requesting a report on the full parking master plan for the Behavioral Health/Dental Clinic Addition project # 80412 at Schofield Barracks, Hawaii. The request was to identify how parking near the proposed project would be addressed. The existing facilities have a shortage of available parking immediately adjacent to these buildings and Members of Congress have expressed concerns about this important issue.

During the planning work for the Health and Dental Clinics, the Department applied standard planning criteria to identify the parking requirements. The Department of Defense Unified Facilities Criteria 4-510-01 provides the calculated parking requirement for the planned combined Health and Dental Clinics, which is 1,176 spaces.

Parking areas were included in the construction plan so that at the end state, following execution of both of these new projects, there will be 1,287 spaces in structured parking in the immediate vicinity of the clinics. The fiscal year (FY) 2016 project will provide 429 spaces, and the planned FY 2018 project will provide the remaining 858 spaces. The Addition project addresses these concerns with new parking areas between Brannon Road and McCornack Road, which are immediately adjacent to the existing dental clinic and one block from the proposed clinic site.

Thank you for your interest in the health and well-being of Service members, veterans, and their families.

Sincerely

Peter Levine

Acting

cc:

The Honorable Jack Reed Ranking Member

PERSONNEL AND READINESS

UNDER SECRETARY OF DEFENSE

4000 DEFENSE PENTAGON WASHINGTON, DC 20301-4000

APR 18 2016

The Honorable William M. "Mac" Thornberry Chairman Committee on Armed Services U.S. House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515

Dear Mr. Chairman:

This letter is in response to House Report 114-92, page 23, accompanying H.R. 2029, the Military Construction, Veterans Affairs, and Related Agencies Appropriations Bill, 2016, requesting a report on the full parking master plan for the Behavioral Health/Dental Clinic Addition project # 80412 at Schofield Barracks, Hawaii. The request was to identify how parking near the proposed project would be addressed. The existing facilities have a shortage of available parking immediately adjacent to these buildings and Members of Congress have expressed concerns about this important issue.

During the planning work for the Health and Dental Clinics, the Department applied standard planning criteria to identify the parking requirements. The Department of Defense Unified Facilities Criteria 4-510-01 provides the calculated parking requirement for the planned combined Health and Dental Clinics, which is 1,176 spaces.

Parking areas were included in the construction plan so that at the end state, following execution of both of these new projects, there will be 1,287 spaces in structured parking in the immediate vicinity of the clinics. The fiscal year (FY) 2016 project will provide 429 spaces, and the planned FY 2018 project will provide the remaining 858 spaces. The Addition project addresses these concerns with new parking areas between Brannon Road and McCornack Road, which are immediately adjacent to the existing dental clinic and one block from the proposed clinic site.

Thank you for your interest in the health and well-being of Service members, veterans, and their families.

Peter Levine

Acting

Sincere

cc:

The Honorable Adam Smith Ranking Member

PERSONNEL AND READINESS

UNDER SECRETARY OF DEFENSE

4000 DEFENSE PENTAGON WASHINGTON, DC 20301-4000

APR 18 2016

The Honorable Thad Cochran Chairman Subcommittee on Defense Committee on Appropriations United States Senate Washington, DC 20510

Dear Mr. Chairman:

This letter is in response to House Report 114-92, page 23, accompanying H.R. 2029 the Military Construction, Veterans Affairs, and Related Agencies Appropriations Bill, 2016, requesting a report on the full parking master plan for the Behavioral Health/Dental Clinic Addition project # 80412 at Schofield Barracks, Hawaii. The request was to identify how parking near the proposed project would be addressed. The existing facilities have a shortage of available parking immediately adjacent to these buildings and Members of Congress have expressed concerns about this important issue.

During the planning work for the Health and Dental Clinics, the Department applied standard planning criteria to identify the parking requirements. The Department of Defense Unified Facilities Criteria 4-510-01 provides the calculated parking requirement for the planned combined Health and Dental Clinics, which is 1,176 spaces.

Parking areas were included in the construction plan so that at the end state, following execution of both of these new projects, there will be 1,287 spaces in structured parking in the immediate vicinity of the clinics. The fiscal year (FY) 2016 project will provide 429 spaces, and the planned FY 2018 project will provide the remaining 858 spaces. The Addition project addresses these concerns with new parking areas between Brannon Road and McCornack Road, which are immediately adjacent to the existing dental clinic and one block from the proposed clinic site.

Thank you for your interest in the health and well-being of Service members, veterans, and their families.

Sincerely,

Peter Levine

Acting

cc:

The Honorable Richard J. Durbin Vice Chairman



UNDER SECRETARY OF DEFENSE

4000 DEFENSE PENTAGON WASHINGTON, DC 20301-4000

APH 18 2016

The Honorable Rodney P. Frelinghuysen Chairman Subcommittee on Defense Committee on Appropriations U.S. House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515

Dear Mr. Chairman:

This letter is in response to House Report 114-92, page 23, accompanying H.R. 2029 the Military Construction, Veterans Affairs, and Related Agencies Appropriations Bill, 2016, requesting a report on the full parking master plan for the Behavioral Health/Dental Clinic Addition project # 80412 at Schofield Barracks, Hawaii. The request was to identify how parking near the proposed project would be addressed. The existing facilities have a shortage of available parking immediately adjacent to these buildings and Members of Congress have expressed concerns about this important issue.

During the planning work for the Health and Dental Clinics, the Department applied standard planning criteria to identify the parking requirements. The Department of Defense Unified Facilities Criteria 4-510-01 provides the calculated parking requirement for the planned combined Health and Dental Clinics, which is 1,176 spaces.

Parking areas were included in the construction plan so that at the end state, following execution of both of these new projects, there will be 1,287 spaces in structured parking in the immediate vicinity of the clinics. The fiscal year (FY) 2016 project will provide 429 spaces, and the planned FY 2018 project will provide the remaining 858 spaces. The Addition project addresses these concerns with new parking areas between Brannon Road and McCornack Road, which are immediately adjacent to the existing dental clinic and one block from the proposed clinic site.

Thank you for your interest in the health and well-being of Service members, veterans, and their families.

Peter Levine

Acting

cc:

The Honorable Peter J. Visclosky Ranking Member